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Rotary Club Sees
Anniversary Film
Last Friday Night

Zebulon Rotary Club members

saw a film commemorating the
golden anniversary of Rotary In-
ternational last Friday night at
Woman’s Club.

Film was entitled “The Great
Adventure,” and contained the
philosophy of the Rotary move-

ment rather than its history, point-
ing out its international flavor sus-
tained by clubs all over the world
working together or independent-
ly, yet always in the traditional
Rotary spirit.

Highlighting the presentation
were comments by actors concern-
ing this philosophy which has stim-
ulated Rotary in its world wide
growth and in its many achieve-
ments in varied fields of activity.

Local members also heard Syd-
ney Eddins, proprietor of Eddin’s
Esso, read a letter from the Zanes-
ville, Ohio, Rotary Club which
called attention to the fact that on-
ly 22 “Z” Rotary Clubs are in ex-
istence in the entire world.

Zebulon Rotary is one of these
clubs.

The letter suggested that in of-
ficially recognizing this fact a
common bond be formed between
these 22 clubs for mutual better-
ment.

Rodney McNabb, president, re-
minded the group of Rotary’s Dis-
trict Conference in Durham Sun-
day and Monday, March 27 and 28.

Ferd Davis, local attorney, as
incoming president of Zebulon
Rotary, attended the Monday ses-
sion.

Tonight Ed Hales, owner of
Hales Farm Supply and chairman
of the local School Board, will
address the club on a subject per-

taining to our public schools.
Visitors at last Friday’s meeting

were Pop Graham of Raleigh, guest
of Ed Ellington, and Hunter James,
News Editor of the Zebulon Rec-
ord, guest of Ferd Davis.

Miss Green Selected
For Honor at ECC

Miss Fan Green, daughter of
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Green of
Zebulon was recently initiated into

Phi Omicron, Home Economics
Honorary Sorority of East Caro-
lina College.

This is a honor which is extend-
ed to only the top four members
of the class. She is treasurer of
the Home Economics Club and is
serving as hostess of the B. S. U.
Miss Green is a sophomore at East
Carolina, majoring in Home Eco-

nomics.

Miss Gill on Dean's
List at Greensboro

JoEllen Gill of Zebulon, daugh-
ter of Mr. and Mrs. Irby Gill, was
included on the recently issued
Woman’s College Dean’s List for
the past semester. In order to re-
ceive this honor a student must be
a junior or senior and have an
average of B or better for the se-
mester’s work. JoEllen is a senior
at the college.

Correction
In a report of the Wakelon PTA

Variety Show last Tuesday in the
Record Alice Faulkner’s name was
unintentionally omitted. Alice,
who with BillyGreen represented
the 12th grade, was one of the
program winners.

LIONS SPONSOR GIRL SCOUT UNITS
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Liois Clubs are the sponsors of more than 650 Girl Scout Troops
in the United States. The Boys and Girls Committees of the Lions

Clubs last year completed more than 24,000 individual community
projects to help the youth of their respective communities. Os these

activities a large percentage was in direct support of Scouting pro-
grams. The Lions now sponsor more Girl Scout Troops than any
other organization in the world.

Finer Carolina Meeting
Set at Town Hall Tonight

A meeting of the local Finer
Carolina Committee has been

scheduled for tonight at 7:45 in

Town Hall.
Committee Chairman Thurman

Murray, who announced the meet-
ing Wednesday, urged that all sub-
committees be represented, hop-
ing that progress can be accelerat-
ed on projects selected for this
year’s contest.

Harold Taylor, chairman of the
sub-committee in charge of con-
structing a Negro Community Cen-
ter on Highway 64 close to Shepard
School, reported this week that
final preparations have been made
for erection of the Center.

Members of this sub-committee
met Wednesday night, March 16,
and recommended a one story

building, consisting of five rooms
and an auditorium, for construc-
tion.

According to Mr. Taylor the fol-
lowing men pledged Wednesday
night to contribute SSO, payable by
October 15, towards the project:

Johnny Parks, R. P. Richardson,
Roosevelt Perry, Harold Taylor,
Worley Pace, Philmore Dunn, J.
T. Locke, U. G. Jones, Julius Bunn
and Ernest Williams.

Mr. Taylor has requested that
others wishing to contribute see
any member of this sub-committee.

Reports on the progress of four
other Finer Carolina Projects, in-
cluding town and school beautifi-
cation, erection of a White Com-
munity Center at Zebulon Park
and promotion of business enter-
prise here, will be given tonight.

Kerr Scott's World Food Bank
Plan Explained by Press Secretary

By Bill Whitley, Press Secretary

To Senator W. Kerr Scott

TRADE. The old question of
what to do about foreign trade is
one of the toughest and most con-
troversial issues facing this session
of Congress.

A general tightening of the do-
mestic economy has thrown con-
siderable support behind the high-
tariff school of thought. The so-
called “protectionists” argue that
high tariffs are needed to keep
cheap, foreign-produced products
off the American market at a time
when competition is keen among
domestic producers.

STOCKS. The argument over
trade policy is taking place under
unique circumstances. Sentiment
for high tariffs is increasing at a
time when sulpluses are piling up
in all agricultural products—at a
time when increased exports are
sorely needed to reduce the back-
log of commodities now stored in
warehouses.

NEW APPROACH. In an effort

to help break the logjam now
choking world trade, Senator W.
Kerr Scott has proposed what he
calls a plan for a “World Food
Bank.”

Under his plan, free countries
of the world would set up a food

bank along the lines of the Inter-
national Bank for Reconstruction
and Development.

Under Senator Scott’s plan,
countries with abundance of food,
fiber and other agricultural pro-
ducts would loan needy countries,
through the world food bank, food
and other raw material to fight
hunger and famine.

(See FOOD BANK, Page 8)

Lay Speaker
The Rev. Troy Barrett announc-

ed Thursday that Wake County
Treasurer L. A. Doub of Knight-
dale will be the lay speaker at
Zebulon Methodist Church for the
regular 11:00 worship service,
Sunday, April 3.
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'55 Rabies Control Program
To Begin in Zebulon Today

The rabies control program will
begin April 1 at the City Hall in
Zebulon, A. C. Bulla, Wake Coun-
ty Health officer announced March
30.

These clinics willcontinue from
April 1 through May and will be
held from 5 to 7 p. m. in the af-
ternoon at places throughout the
county most convenient to the
largest number of people who may
have dogs to be vaccinated.

We have been very fortunate for
10 years or more not to have a re-
port of a rabid dog in Wake Coun-

Pre-School Clinic Set
April 5-6 at Wakelon

A Pre-School Clinic will be held
at Wakelon School, April 5 and 6
for children entering the first grade
next year.

Wakelon Principal Franklin
Jones has announced that a doc-
tor will be here from 1:00 p. m.
to 3:00 p. m. on April 5 and from
9:00 a. m. to 3:00 p. m. on April
6.

Mr. Jones requested that only
Zebulon children be brought April
5, reserving April 6 for children
in rural districts.

Clinic will be held in Wakelon
Gym, and Mr. Jones asked that
each child have with him his birth
certificate.

He said that parents unable to
bring their children on the re-
quested date contact the school so
that special arrangements can be
made.

Immunization is required o»f ail
children before they enter school.

ty Mr. Bulla said; however, ad-
joining counties to the east and
south of us have had their prob-
lems in the last year with rabid
dogs, but fortunately for us and
for dog owners —we contribute our
success to dog owners to a large
extent these dogs have been
kept out of Wake County so far.

Rabies in animals, especially
dogs, can only be controlled by co-
operation of dog owners, who as a
rule will see to it that their dogs,
if considered valuable, have been
listed for taxation and have been
or willbe at the proper time vac-
cinated against rabies Dr. Bulla
said, adding:

This leaves the stray dogs and
unwanted dogs and owners who
consider them not valuable enough
to list them for taxes or to have
them vaccinated to be controlled
by the Rabies Control Officer.

This can best be done by such
dog owners reporting them to the
Rabies Control Officer, have them
picked up and carried to the local
impounding facility. This proce-
dure willtake care of the stray and
unwanted dogs. All others should
be vaccinated.

Easter Cantata
The Sanctuary Choir of the Zeb-

ulon Baptist Church will present
“Cantata for Eastertide” this Sun-
day evening at seven-thirty.

“Adoremus Te” by Joseph Clo-
key, which the choir sang last year,
will be presented again this year.
The theme of the cantata is “We
Adore Thee,” and proclaims the
adoration of Christ by all nature.

Sweet Potato Committee
Asks Farmers for Data

Local sweet potato committeemen
stepped up preparations in Town
Hall last Saturday night for or-
ganized potato growth in the Zebu-
lon area, arranging to have pub-
licity material sent to all Farm
Bureau members.

Letters will be sent to each
member explaining basic facts
about the project from its incep-
tion until the present time.

Committee ruled to include post-
cards with the letters, printed with
specific questions conceived with a
view to determining the degree
farmers can be expected to partici-
pate in the project.

These cards will be retum-ad-

dressed to Farm Bureau publicity
chairman Hunter James. Farmers
willbe urged to answer the ques-
tions and return cards promptly
if interested in the project.

This will enable officials to
complete final marketing plans.

Final plans cannot be complet-
ed as yet, they said, because acre-
age is at this time the determin-
ing factor.

Whether farmers willmarket the
potatoes in a joint effort depends
on the number of bushels that will
be grown. Organized marketing,
according to the committee, will
not be feasible without at least

(See POTATOES, Page 8)

Zebulon Brownies, Girl Scouts See
Film on Summer Camp Activities

Local Brownie and Intermediate
Girl Scout Troops at their regular
weekly meeting, Tuesday after-
noon, March 29, saw a film of
camping activities at the estab-
lished Camp Lapihio in Crabtree
State Park, announced Mrs. Wil-
son Braswell, local Girl Scout
leader, Thursday.

Miss Frankie Finch of Raleigh,
acting Field Director of this area,
presented the film that portrayed
various activities of camp life, such
as swimming, flag ceremony, crafts
and camp fire programs.

Miss Finch announced that first
camping period at Camp Lapihio
for intermediate and senior scouts
will be from June 16 to June 30.
Second period for this group will

be from July 1 to July 15.
First period for Brownies, she

said, will be from July 16 to July
23; second period, from July 23
to July 30.

Dates of day camp for scouts of
all ages at Camp Richards are June
21-July 1, reported Mrs. Bras-
well who said that she is making
plans for all Zebulon girl scouts
to attend day camp.

ALA Meeting
The American Legion Auxiliary

will meet Friday night in the
home of Mrs. Foster Lewis at eight
o’clock. Miss Rebekah Talbert will
speak on Child Welfare. A good
attendance is urged.


